Dear (MP)

Re: RETAINED EU LAW (REVOCATION AND REFORM) BILL

I am writing as one of your constituents to raise concern about the Retained EU Law Bill, which aims to completely overhaul the body of UK domestic law known as “retained EU law” (REUL). 

The Bill has prompted alarm, not least because 
· it aims to give Ministers almost unchecked powers to amend or replace RUEL across diverse policy areas, providing a fast-track route to deregulation with virtually no Parliamentary input or oversight,  
· it proposes that any REUL that has not been dealt with by a sunset deadline (currently December 2023) will automatically expire, yet it seems impossible that the thousands of pieces of legislation concerned can be reviewed during the time frame. Many will simply drop off the statute books.

This means, for example, we could see the disappearance of regulations responsible for quality, health and safety, such as those governing human medicines; the quality of food for babies and infants; hygiene standards for the production of products of animal origin; the quality and safety of organs intended for transplantation; and requirements for the manufacture, packaging and sale of tobacco and related products. 

In addition, the Bill poses threats to long-established employment rights, such as 48-hour working week, rest breaks and holiday pay; the rights of employees transferred to a different employer under TUPE; and equality of treatment for part-time and fixed-term workers.

I am especially concerned that the disappearance of regulations without due Parliamentary scrutiny risks undermining the health of the public, and in turn create new pressures on an NHS that is already under enormous strain.
 
I attach a briefing from Keep Our NHS Public with further information, and urge you to do all you can to stop this Bill.

Yours sincerely
(Name and address)
